Supporting the Boycott on Coca-Cola
In 1996, two months after the Sinaltrainal trade union requested increased security at the Carepa Bottling Plant, paramilitary entered the factory and murdered trade union leader Isidro Gil. A few days later they returned and forced all the workers to resign from the trade union
. 
This was not isolated incident but only another in string of international human rights and workers rights violations that Coca-Cola has been allegedly implicated in. Other alleged examples include environmental pollution in India leading as well as past incidents in Guatemala and Nigeria
. 
In response primarily to the situation in Colombia, Sinaltrainal, US/Leap, the International Labour Rights Fund, United Steelworkers of America and the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, launched a lawsuit in US courts to force Coca-Cola (and subsidiaries) to take responsibility for its workforce in Colombia.  At the same time the International Boycott Coca-Cola Campaign was also started to place consumer pressure on the company to reform its corporate human rights policies. This has lead to widespread boycott by student organisations, trade unions and other social justice organisations. In Ireland these included UCD, Queens, NCAD and Trinity who just voted overwhelming to retain the boycott and the Teacher Union of Ireland (TUI) and others.   
Some of the issues that continuously come up during the boycott campaigns are:

1. The Coca-Cola Company has no power to protect human rights or workers rights in Colombia. When trade unionists were murdered in Guatemala in the 1980’s Coca-Cola was able to use its influence to intervene and protect workers rights through its bottling agreements. 
2. The Coca-Cola Company has been cleared of any wrong doing by the Colombian Courts. The Colombian Justice system is acknowledged as one of the most flawed in the world with a conviction rate 0.15% for such crimes.
 Also Coca-Cola failed in a liable action brought in the US against the Campaign and the case against Coca-Cola in the US is ongoing. 
3. Sinaltrainal is only one of 11 trade unions at Coca-Cola. Sinaltrainal is the still the largest trade union with regards Coca-Cola in Colombia and it must also be noted that many of the other unions are ‘yellow union’ and have been established by management in order to give them an air of legitimacy.  
4. There is no evidence implicating Coca-Cola or their bottling plants in these incidents. There is a wealth of evidence implicating Coca-Cola and plants managers who at the very least have done nothing to protect their workers and in several cases have been meeting with and making payments to paramilitary groups
. 
5. A Boycott will cause Irish jobs to be lost and will change nothing. The boycott has been in force in UCD for two years now and not one job has been lost due to it. The first area that a boycott will affect is the profits of Coca-Cola and this will place pressure on the company to change its policies in Colombia and elsewhere.
While some same say ‘why pick on Coca-Cola they are all at it’, we must take what action we can to make a difference in the world. The boycott Coca-Cola Campaign is by no means a once off venture but is part of an ongoing global movement which seeks to see all people have their human rights protected and promoted. To boycott Coca-Cola is to say I am willing to give up my choice of soft-drink so that someone else may have their basic human rights fulfilled. 
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